To:
Board of Ethics

From:
_____________________________

Richard J. Superfine, Legal Counsel
Date: 
February 19, 2018
Re:
Case No. 18008.LOB Unregistered Lobbying,  
_____________________________________________________________________________________
[M], a membership-based non-profit advocacy organization, operating nationwide, sent an open letter to all members of the City Council advocating that they vote against a proposed package of financial assistance being offered by the City to a business.
 Board staff
 sent a letter to the organization stating that there was probable cause to believe that the two employees who authored and sent the letter were lobbying on behalf of the organization’s membership, and required to register. In response, the organization stated that all of its members are natural persons, and none is a corporation or other entity. Based on the response, staff concluded that the two employees were not required to register as lobbyists.  
� A proposed tax-increment financing (TIF) subsidy; the letter was dated    2018.


� After Board discussion at the January 17, 2018 Board meeting.





